
MAHONING TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISOR’S MEETING

Monday May 23, 2011


CALL TO ORDER:

John Wieczorek called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. at the Mahoning Township Building, 2685 Mahoning Drive East, Lehighton, PA 18235

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:

John Wieczorek led the Pledge of Allegiance.  
ROLL CALL:

PRESENT:

John Wieczorek, Chairman; Franklin Ruch, Vice-Chairman; Travis Steigerwalt, Supervisor; George Stawnyczyj, Supervisor; Linda Benner, Supervisor; Thomas Nanovic, Solicitor and Natalie D. Haggerty, Secretary-Treasurer
QUESTIONS ON OR ADDITIONS TO THE AGENDA:

None
PUBLIC COMMENT:

Lawrence Hoffman, 243 Ashtown Drive Lehighton, PA
· He is concerned about the water run-off from Lowes, which is a carryover problem from when Walmart was there, that was never corrected.  He stated that the stream was 6 to 8 inches in the afternoon, by evening it increased to 4 to 5 feet of water and then an hour later 5 to 6 feet of water.  He was under the impression that this was to be fixed with the new Lowes.  He wants to know what we are going to do about it.  The response given that township engineer, Tim Edinger will investigate the problem.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

MOTION

Frank Ruch made a motion to approve the minutes of the May 9, 2011 Board of Supervisors Meeting.  Seconded by Travis Steigerwalt.  John Wieczorek, yes; Travis Steigerwalt, yes; George Stawnyczyj, yes; Franklin Ruch, yes and Linda Benner, yes 5-0 vote. Motion carried.
Nosal Subdivision
Holly Heintzelman, Solicitor of the Municipal Authority is requesting on behalf of the authority to have a note placed on the plan to purchase EDU’s before final approval.  Holly stated the reason is to protect the Municipal Authority and the Twsp. for the future, as a way to keep track of EDU’s.  An example was sighted: a developer has land and it is not developed for 10 years and then there is no capacity available.  She felt that would open the M.A. and the Twsp. to a suit from the developer. It would be the same as requiring that a lot must be perked, before final approval.  George Stawnyczyj questioned what would happen to purchased EDU’s in the event of a moratorium put in place?  
Holly replied that the M.A. would have to refund the EDU’s but this is something that they are working on. She stated that they could agree that Twsp. would be held harmless in the case of a moratorium.  Ron Tirpak, M.A. Engineer, stated that there goal is to control capacity vs. EDU’s available but moratoriums are beyond their control.  Frank Ruch voiced his concern about EDU’s purchased but unused for 10 years may limit what developers can do in the future if capacity is not available to them.  His second question was would the M.A. still require them to purchase EDU’s ahead of time even if we put a note on the plan or not? Holly stated that yes they would still require the purchase before final approval.  She also stated that developers have additional requirements such as new lines, grease traps or pumping station that are not required by individuals.  Ron Tirpak explained that currently M.A. purchases 367,000 gallons/day that as of last year we were only using 78,000 gallons/day (20% of capacity).  He made sure to note that metered consumption vs. EDU’s are not the same. John Wieczorek asked if all developments are being handled the same?  Is the Packerton Yards purchasing EDU’s?  Holly replied that yes they are buying 37 EDU’s based on speculation.  She also stated that developers required bonding & escrow and individuals do not.   George questioned if there is an ordinance that allows us to require the purchase of EDU’s.  Jake Arner sited MPC Section 508 that no additional notes can be added after final application.  Holly then again specified that EDU’S would be purchased before final approval and after DEP Approval.  Tim Edinger, Twsp. Engineer, then asked for clarification on the 367,000 gallons vs. the 78,000 currently used.  Is that based on the EDU’S given out? How much of the 367,000 gallons are allocated?  Ron Tirpak stated that currently there are no purchased EDU’S not in operation.  Tim then asked how do we know how many EDU’s are left?   Holly said that they will provide that info. Tim then asked what would happen if they neared capacity? Would the developers be treated on a first come first serve basis?  Ron then stated that the current treatment plant should be sufficient for the next 20-30 years and they are in the process of developing a new plan.   John then asked will we run out of capacity if all the pending developments come to fruition?  Ron said there is no way to look ahead 35 years but felt confident that they could handle it unless we turned into a Whitehall Twsp.  John noted that an addition to the final process for final approval that a letter from M.A. should be sent that states that they must purchase EDU’s before final approval.  Holly stated that now that plans are being received from the twsp., they will send a letter.  
MOTION

Frank Ruch made a motion to approve the addition of the condition to the plan. Upon final plan approval applicant shall pay the Mahoning Township Municipal Authority for EDU’s. The EDU shall remain with the lot and cannot be sold or transferred separately from the lot. Seconded by John Wieczorek.  George Stawnyczyj amended the motion to include Holly Heintzleman recommendation of eliminating the judgment note.  John Wieczorek, yes; Travis Steigerwalt, yes; George Stawnyczyj, yes; Franklin Ruch, yes and Linda Benner, yes 5-0 vote. Motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS:

Open Diesel, Gasoline and Heating Fuel Bids 

MOTION

Frank Ruch made the motion to table the awarding of diesel, gasoline and heating fuel bids to June 13, 2011 meeting.  Seconded by John Wieczorek.  John Wieczorek, yes; Travis Steigerwalt, yes; George Stawnyczyj, yes; Franklin Ruch, yes and Linda Benner, yes 5-0 vote. Motion carried.

Award Road Materials Bids
Frank Ruch made a motion to award the following bids:

500 ton 9.5 mm wearing course FOB at a cost of $57.90 total $28,950.00 to Lehigh Asphalt

1800 ton 9.5 mm wearing course delivered at a cost of $63.35 total $114,030.00 to Lehigh Asphalt

500 ton 25 mm wearing course delivered at a cost of $55.35 total $27,675.00 to Lehigh Asphalt

500 ton #8 with 2% loss by wash delivered at a cost of $15.75 total $7875.00 to Lehigh Asphalt

500 ton anti skid delivered at a cost of $13.25 total $19,875.00 to Lehigh Asphalt

500 ton 2-A delivered at a cost of $12.00 total $6000.00 to Lehigh Asphalt

500 ton #3 delivered at a cost of $13.50 total $6750.00 to Lehigh Asphalt

500 ton #1 delivered at a cost of $13.50 total $6750.00 to Lehigh Asphalt

500 ton #57 delivered at a cost of $13.75 total $6875.00 to Lehigh Asphalt

500 ton 25 mm base course FOB at a cost of $49.10 total $24,550.00 to Hanson Aggregates

500 ton 2-A FOB at a cost of $7.25 total cost of $3625.00 to Hanson Aggregates

500 ton #3 FOB at a cost of $9.00 total cost of $4500.00 to Hanson Aggregates

500 ton #1 stone FOB at a cost of $9.00 total cost of $4500.00 to Hanson Aggregates

500 ton #3 A Modified FOB at a cost of $7.25 total cost of $3,625.00 and delivered $14.25 total of                            $7125.00 to Hanson Aggregates

Seconded by John Wieczorek.  John Wieczorek, yes; Travis Steigerwalt, yes; George Stawnyczyj, yes; Franklin Ruch, yes and Linda Benner, yes 5-0 vote. Motion carried.

Emergency Operations Plan Adopt Promulgation Resolution 2011-8
Travis Steigerwalt made a motion to adopt Resolution 2011-8 Emergency Operations Plan.  Seconded by George Stawnyczyj.  John Wieczorek, yes; Travis Steigerwalt, yes; George Stawnyczyj, yes; Franklin Ruch, yes and Linda Benner, yes 5-0 vote. Motion carried.

Appoint Officer in Charge while Chief’s Out on Disability

The Board was informed of an email received late today regarding the chief’s status.  He was in the office last Thursday (May 19, 2011) and was provided short term disability forms.  The email received today states he plans on coming back to work on light duty on May 24, 2011. I have a Dr.’s note on file releasing him to return to work on May 16, 2011 for light duty.  
MOTION

Travis Steigerwalt made a motion to allow the chief to return to work on light duty.  Seconded by George Stawnyczyj.   John Wieczorek, yes; Travis Steigerwalt, yes; George Stawnyczyj, yes; Franklin Ruch, no and Linda Benner, no 3-2 vote.  Motion carried.

OLD BUSINESS

Hemlock Drive Subdivision

Frank Ruch attended the auction sale.  One person in attendance and interested in a reverse subdivision.  Possibly meet with the other two lot owners.  Will discuss in executive session. 
Road Department Vehicles

Linda Benner made a motion to purchase 2011 Dodge Ram 5500 from Hondru Ford at a cost of $73, 739.43 and to be financed through PNC bank at 3.99% for 60 months.  Seconded by Franklin Ruch.   John Wieczorek, yes; Travis Steigerwalt, yes; George Stawnyczyj, yes; Franklin Ruch, yes and Linda Benner, yes 5-0 vote.  Motion carried.

Police Vehicle
Discussion took place regarding fixing Car #32 and Car #31 and purchase a new or used car.  Committee will meet and bring recommendation back to the Board. 
CORRESPONDENCE:

Linda Benner made a motion to approve and place on file correspondence dated May 23, 2011.  Seconded by John Wieczorek. John Wieczorek, yes; Travis Steigerwalt, yes; Franklin Ruch, yes; George Stawnyczyj, yes and Linda Benner, yes. 5-0 vote. Motion carried. 
***PANTHER CREEK PARTNERS, EDWARD J. BIELARSKI

RE: SPILL PREVENTION RESPONSE PLAN ANNUAL NOTIFICATION

***NANOVIC LAW OFFICES, THOMAS S. NANOVIC

RE: HEMLOCK DRIVE SUBDIVISION-COPIES OF LETTERS SENT TO H & H DEVELOPMENT ADVISING OF REDUCTION OF LETTER OF CREDIT AND TO TOM HALL ADVISING OF OUTSTANDING IMPROVEMENTS REQUIRED, WHICH THE DEVELOPER HAS NOT YET COMPLETED.  ANNOUNCE TO BIDDERS OF THE REQUIREMENTS.

***NANOVIC LAW OFFICES, THOMAS S. NANOVIC

RE: PACKER TOWNSHIP/UNIFORM CONSTRUCTION CODE/JOINT BOARD OF APPEALS

NOTE: MOTION NEEDED IF THE BOARD ALLOWS PACKER TWSP TO JOIN MOTION
George Stawnyczyj made a motion to approve Packer Townships request to join the Joint Board of Appeals regarding the Uniform Construction Code.  John Wieczorek, yes; Travis Steigerwalt, yes; Franklin Ruch, yes; George Stawnyczyj, yes and Linda Benner, yes. 5-0 vote. Motion carried. 

***PSATS NEWS BULLETIN

RE: MONTHLY NEWSLETTER ON LEGISLATION OF INTEREST TO TOWNSHIPS

***NANOVIC LAW OFFICES, THOMAS S. NANOVIC

RE: MAHONING TOWNSHIP/PKR ENTERPRISES-REVISED LETTER OF CREDIT

***NANOVIC LAW OFFICES, THOMAS S. NANOVIC

RE: EMERGENCY OPERATIONS PLAN RESOLUTION

***MARK S. NALESNIK, CEM DIRECTOR

RE: FEMA COURSE MANAGING FLOODPLAIN DEVELOPMENT IN MALVERN PA

***NANOVIC LAW OFFICES, THOMAS S. NANOVIC

RE: HEMLOCK DRIVE SUBDIVISION-NPDES PERMIT EXPIRATION (COPY OF LETTER SENT TO TOM HALL AUCTIONS)

***NANOVIC LAW OFFICES, THOMAS S. NANOVIC

RE: MAHONING TWSP/AMENDMENTS TO ZONING ORDINANCE REGARDING HEIGHT OF BUILDINGS

***ESTHER HARTMAN, SECRETARY

RE: SCHEDULE OF CONVENTION DINNER MEETINGS

***URBAN ENGINEERS, INC., AARON P. BARNES, P.E.

RE: CARBON COUNTY, EAST PENN, MAHONING TWSP & PARRYVILLE BORO, REPLACEMENT OF LEHIGH RIVER & POHOPOCO CREEK BRIDGES, NPDES PERMIT RENEWAL NOTIFICATION

NOTE: COMMENTS ON LAND USE CONCERNS OR ISSUES MUST BE SUBMITTED WITHIN 30 DAYS.  

***WILLIAM G. SCHWAB

RE: EMAIL REGARDING TCC CONTRACT
OFFICIALS:
Frank Ruch

· Ashtown Drive work has started

John Wieczorek

· Tax Committee Meeting this week

· Executive Session for legal and personnel matters

George Stawnyczyj

· Asked if any action needs to be taken in executive session regarding Hemlock Subdivision
ADJOURNMENT:
MOTION

Linda Benner made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:25 PM.  Seconded by George Stawnyczyj.  John Wieczorek, yes; Travis Steigerwalt, yes; Franklin Ruch, yes; George Stawnyczyj, yes and Linda Benner, yes. 5-0 vote. Motion carried.
Respectfully Submitted,

Natalie D. Haggerty










Secretary-Treasurer
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